The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has proposed a new rule under the Clean Water Act that redefines what can be regulated as a Water of the United States. It is open for public comment for 90 days from the date it is published in the Federal Register, which should happen very soon. The points below summarize the impact this new rule will have on the agriculture industry. 
The proposed rule is an overreach by the EPA and the Obama Administration needs to direct the EPA to rescind the rule. Farmers and agricultural organizations should engage members of Congress to help in encouraging administrative action. Responses directly to EPA explaining the rule’s negative impact will also be needed to stop the implementation of this rule.

· Congress and the Supreme Court have stated repeatedly that the Clean Water Act is not meant to regulate all waters (its original intent was to protect waters involved in interstate commerce), but the proposed EPA rule ignores this directive.
· This proposed rule turns regulation of WATER into regulation of LAND, and turns the rule into a property rights issue. EPA jurisdiction over these lands will interfere with the ability to farm.
· Man-made private agricultural drains, intermittent streams, and water and wetlands in riparian and floodplain areas will now be regulated regardless of how infrequently they have water in them, and will be used to determine that small and otherwise isolated wetlands are Water of the United States. This will also mean Michigan’s wetlands law will be out of compliance with the Clean Water Act, which may make us lose our delegated authority.
· Agricultural exemptions under the Clean Water Act do not cover the normal farming practices of leveling or earth moving, or application of manure, chemical fertilizers, or pesticides. They also ONLY apply to land already under cultivation. The rule will restrict agriculture in new areas regulated as Waters of the United States.
· Permitting will become more difficult. EPA has no time limit or requirement to grant permits (and if Michigan loses its delegated authority we will be back under EPA for permitting), and their mitigation requirements will mean long delays and huge expenses for farmers, and in many more areas than before. 

